Karch 20, 1914.

Mr. Gano Dunn,

43 Bxchange Place, New York.
Dgar Mr. ﬁunn:

I endlose herewith stenographer's transcript of the
resolution which you offered at the last Board meseting re-
garding the regquest of the International Engineering Cong-
ress for space in each issue of the Proceedings from now
until the coﬁvening ¢of the congress, this space to contain
an announcementy of the scope and organization of the cong-
ress and an application form.

I should be glad if vou will return this resolution
to me with ary revisions that you care to make.

I will add that I have learned that the Secretary of
the A.S5.C.B., who received a duplicate request, has replied
to the effect that the A.S5.C,.E. cannot comply with the re-
quest but that they will be glad to advertise the congress
by means of another circular letter mailsd to the membership.

The A.8.M.E. has agreed to comply with the request to

& limited extent, but not to incorporate this material in

every issue.

Very truly yours,

Becretary.




¥arch 20, 1914

Resolution Adopted By Board of Directors of A. I. E. E,
Karch 13, 1914.

RESOLVED, that the Board of Directors of the Amer-
ican Institute of Blectrical Bngineers in heartily in
sympathy with the International Enginsering Congress,
and desires to cooperate in every possible way to contrib-
ute towards its success. In view, however, of the Insti-
tute's obligations to the International Electrical Cong-
ress, and the development of work upon it by the various
committees at the present time, the Board feels it de-
girable to give more gttention te the organization of the
Electrical Congress, and while the Board would be willing
to grant certain advertising space to the International
Bnginesering Congress, it would appreciate it if the Cong-
ress would maske its request at a later date when our own

organization is further advanced.
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